PETER T. KING

Member of Congress Second District, New York

339 CANNON HOUSE OFFICE BUILDING WASHINGTON, DC 20515-3202 (202) 225-7896

1003 PARK BOULEVARD MASSAPEQUA PARK, NY 11762 (516) 541-4225

> For Suffolk County: (631) 541-4225

pete.king@mail.house.gov www.peteking.house.gov Twitter: @RepPeteKing



Congress of the United States House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515-3202

May 23, 2013

COMMITTEE ON HOMELAND SECURITY

CHAIRMAN, COUNTERTERRORISM AND INTELLIGENCE

EMERGENCY PREPAREDNESS, RESPONSE AND COMMUNICATIONS

PERMANENT SELECT COMMITTEE ON INTELLIGENCE

FINANCIAL SERVICES COMMITTEE

SUBCOMMITTEE ON CAPITAL MARKETS

SUBCOMMITTEE ON OVERSIGHT & INVESTIGATIONS

President Barack Obama 1600 Pennsylvania Avenue Washington, DC 20500

Dear President Obama:

I write to express my support for the Food for Peace Program (PL 480) in its current form. This program is a lifeline for farmers and U.S. merchant marines.

The Food for Peace Program provides humanitarian assistance and food aid around the world. This program not only supports the needs of those abroad, it is also critical to supporting the employment of U.S. farmers and merchant mariners. The purchase of food from U.S. farmers and its subsequent shipment on U.S.-flagged vessels supports roughly 44,000 jobs in this country. Eliminating this form of in-kind food assistance could jeopardize these American jobs.

Changes to the program in its current form would not only jeopardize American jobs, it could also have national security implications. The U.S. government relies on the availability of U.S.-flagged, U.S.-crewed ships. Reducing the domestic sealift capacity on which our military depends could impact our nation's preparedness.

I urge you to preserve the Food for Peace Program in its current form and to maintain level funding. Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

1714

PETER T. KING Member of Congress

PRINTED ON RECYCLED PAPER